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Dear parents, caregivers, students, families, and the wider community.   
E nga mātua, e nga kaitiaki, e nga tauira, e nga whānau, me te iwi whānui. 
 
 

This week, we were thrilled to welcome three new staff members to our TIS whānau: Mrs. Kriza 
Serrano-Dela Cruz (Room 10 classroom teacher), Ms. Giovanna Frizon (full-time learning assistant), 
and Mr. Cameron Bradley (part-time learning assistant).  With our 2025 teaching team now complete 
and additional staff supporting student learning and behaviour, we are excited about the year ahead! 
 

Our recent focus has been on our TIS value of 'INVOLVEMENT.'  It has been wonderful to see so many 
students eager to participate in various activities.  Our kapa haka group has over 120 enthusiastic 
students signed up for 2025, and while numbers may settle, the energy and excitement have been 
inspiring.  Band auditions have wrapped up, and practices are underway for Band quest.  Our music 
and ukulele group meets regularly, with a small ukulele group even performing at this week's 
assembly. Additionally, our Super 11 Sports and Taupō Kiwi sports programmes are starting up, and 
students are signing up for trials and teams.  Saturday morning netball trials are also in full swing.  We 
love seeing students explore and engage in these opportunities! 
 
 

We are currently reviewing our Bevan Docherty, Donovan Bixley, and Principal’s Academic Awards to 
align with the new school and community events happening in 2025.  Our goal is to have these award 
cards ready for distribution by the end of Week 6. 
 

Last week, we mentioned that the leadership team and staff are actively working on improving 
student behaviour and ensuring a safer school environment.  While it is never ideal to have students 
stood down or suspended, we have had to take appropriate disciplinary actions this week due to 
repeated disobedience and inappropriate behaviours.  These measures are necessary steps to 
maintain a positive and respectful learning environment for all students. 
 

Another area of concern has been the use of student bathrooms.  Staff, parents, caregivers, and 
students have raised this issue, and in response, the TIS Board has taken proactive steps by installing 
HALO—a monitoring system that detects vapor, noise, and tampering.  When activated, HALO 
immediately alerts the Leadership Team, allowing us to follow up right away.  Our goal is to provide a 
safe and comfortable bathroom environment for all students. 
 

Meet the Teacher Evening is scheduled for Thursday, 20 March, at 6:00 PM.  This is a great opportunity 
for you to meet your child’s teacher, learn about classroom expectations and programmes, and discuss 
any questions you may have about your child’s learning journey. 
 

Finally, we want to extend a big thank you to all parents and caregivers who ensure their children 
arrive at school on time, ready to learn, and in the correct uniform. Your ongoing support is greatly 
appreciated and plays a huge role in your child’s success at TIS. 
Ngā mihi 
Brent Woods 
Principal/Tumuaki 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 



 

T.I.S. SPORTS 
CO-ORDINATOR NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
🏆 TIS Sports Bulletin 🏆 

 
Winter sports trials are underway, starting with Year 7 Netball this 

week. We were lucky to have selectors from the Taupō Netball 
Centre join us, and it was fantastic to see so many Year 7s bringing 

passion and energy to the court! Year 8 trials are up next, giving them 
their chance to impress. 

 
 

Looking ahead, Hockey trials are scheduled for Week 7, pending our turf 
booking confirmation. Basketball sign-ups will also take place next week—

stay tuned for more details! 
 
 

A huge thank you to all the parents supporting our teams for the 
upcoming Ki-O-Rahi Tournament next Wednesday. The turnout has been 

incredible, and it's fantastic to offer our students this opportunity.  
 

The draw and final details will be posted on the HERO app on Monday. 
 
 

Your support is invaluable—we couldn’t provide these amazing 
opportunities for our students without you! Next week is a big one, with 

not only Ki-O-Rahi but also the Central Plateau Gymkhana and the WBOP 
Mountain Biking Championships. Thank you for being part of it all! 

 
 

TIS Sports 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

T.I.S JOB VACANCIES 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 

ROOM 20 LETTER 
WRITING UNIT 

For the first three weeks of term 1, Room 20 have been learning about writing 
letters. We looked into the book “The Day the Crayons Quit” and wrote a postcard 

pretending we were a classroom object that was sending a postcard while on 
holiday. Check out our favourite ones below. 

 
 

 
 
 

Dear John, 
I’ am writing to you to tell you about my holiday. In Finland with my grandma, I have two 
reasons on why I chose to spend my holiday Time in finland. Reason one, I wanted to visit 

my grandma because I haven’t visited her in a long time and, I really love her cooking, 
especially her cookies, they are so yummy and soft. My second reason is that I really love 
finland because of it’s beautiful scenic valleys and beautiful flowery fields. I plan to spend 
the rest of my holiday with my grandma and help her do her household chores and cook 

and take care of her. 
See you soon John! 

Warm wishes, work book 
 
 

Dear Lilly, I’m going on a holiday to the Bahamas because I am sick of you ripping out my 
pages and drawing all over me instead of doing your work. Anyways before I come back 
I’m thinking about tanning so my pages might be a different colour. I also might be a bit 

wet doing lots of swimming. But I miss hearing your drama. Your annoyed spelling book. 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

T.I.S IMPORTANT 
UPCOMING DATES 

 
Tuesday 11th March 

 
Year 8 HPV Vaccinations  

 
MOnday 17th March 

 
Vision Hearing Technician 9am-12pm – Library 

 
Tuesday 18th March 

 
Vision Hearing Technician 9am-12pm – Library 

 
 

THURSDAY 20TH MARCH 
 

Meet the Teacher Evening 6pm 
 
 

Friday 28th March 
 

PHOTOLIFE – Classroom & Individual photos 
 
 

FRIDAY 11TH APRIL 
 

Last day of school for Term One 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 

TUtTUTORING CLASSES WITH 
DONNA SHAW 

mm Forces Monday 3pm-4pm 
Starting from the 10th March 

Limited numbers.Cost $20 
(Call Donna on 027-711-3082)   

 
 
  

T.I.S TUCK SHOP 
KRISTIE’S KAI 

MORNING TEA BREAK 11-11.30am– Buy Items at the 
Tuckshop directly  

LUNCH TIME BREAK –1.30pm-2pm – Buy Items at the 
Tuckshop directly 

SUSHI SPECIALS – Order between 8.45am-9am 
at the Tuckshop directly 

 

 
NB: Please note there is no longer any pre ordering of 

any lunch orders in classrooms 
(Please download our School HERO app to view the 

Tuckshop Menu) 

MATERIALS 
& DESIGN 

 
Students in Material and Design 
learnt about recycling while 
practicing their machine sewing 
skills, making a produce shopping 
bag out of recycled and 
biodegradable material. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 


